APRIL NEWSLETTER

Congratulations to Jocelyn Evans and Trish Bates who won the Intermediate section at the recent Cromwell Tournament. Jocelyn and Trish were 8th overall so well done to you both.

The lessons are running smoothly apart from the 6th April when we decided to cancel the evening because only half the class was able to be present. Judy Henderson and I rang all those who we knew would be affected but someone rang my place early in the evening asking what had happened to the lessons. I was out and the woman on the phone spoke to my husband who knew we had cancelled that night. She did not give her name and we have no idea who it may have been so.................................. our apologies for your wasted trip. The lessons will be continuing from this coming Thursday 20th April. Thank you to the members who have come to help already, we will be asking for more help in the weeks to come. If a good number of people offer their services it will spread the load.

The Clyde Bowling Club would be interested in our using their facilities if we sold our current premises. We discussed this at committee level where we made the decision to decline their kind offer on the grounds that we need a room of our own where we can leave the tables, tablecloths and other gear set up on a permanent basis. This stance appeared to be the preference of everyone at our Special General Meeting in November.

We have given Nathan Love permission to have his stone wall fixed at our expense. We were leaving it until the spouting was attended to but that appears to be delayed to some degree and the stonemason has warned Nathan the wall will collapse further if it is not re-built very soon.

A reminder about the scoring pads......in our club the rule is – the score is entered by South who hands it to East for checking. East then hands it back to South who sends it to the computer. Please observe these rules and everyone will be happy!